2024

2/8 Report

As the Board is aware, PW Supervisor Jason Dosch has resigned to accept a different position. The PW Equipment Operator position is slightly modified to require grading experience.

We have an interim plan assembled while we search for qualified candidates for the department, including assistance with plowing, road grading and lining up a construction manager before spring comes for the kick-off of roadway projects. Jason will be greatly missed.

Noting the December financials, I wanted to point out that at year end, both the GF and water enterprise actuals were positive, providing savings from 2023. The cash position page has been reformatted for clarity and starting with the 2024 financials, the grants and donations information page will no longer be provided as all of the line items are assigned respective account codes.

The Pikes Peak Library IT department will install security gates at the interior entrance of Palmer Lake Library. The gates are thin and tall and require some drilling into the floor to anchor them. They will help indicate if a patron were to accidentally walk out with material or books.

The town hall fireplace glass is broken – Chief Vincent is seeking options to replace it.

We are gathering estimates for window replacement at the town hall kitchen and the library.

Painting will be scheduled in the coming month in the Town office.

Board members are invited to the Tri Lakes After Hours on Tue., 2/20 at the Town Hall 5-7p. Please come support local restaurants being featured. Also please mark your calendar for the Annual Awards Dinner on April 12 and invites will be distributed to RSVP.